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Notes of the meeting held on Zoom 

26th September 2023
Present: 19
Welcome 
Alex welcomed everyone and introductions were made. 

Tower Hamlets Corporate Parenting Strategy and Pledge to children in care and care experienced young people

Tracy Stanley, Strategy & Policy Officer, Strategy, Policy and Improvement – LBTH Children’s Services
Tracy Stanley introduced the newly developed strategy for corporate parenting. She described the statutory responsibilities of the Local Authority and recent legislation and wisdom pertaining to this, as well as the numbers of children and challenges for care experienced children and young people. 
Key points include:

· Tower Hamlets’ Cabinet have agreed to adopt ‘care experience’ as a protected characteristic.

· Priorities in the strategy have been developed with young people.

· A pledge for organisations to sign up to has been introduced (slide 14 on the PowerPoint slides). Would organisations be happy to sign up to them?

A query followed on what services there are for parents of children who have been put into care. 

Information exchange and current developments:
Maternity and early years updates

This subgroup of Children and Families Executive hadn’t met for a year. However, a group of strategic partners had met recently to consider whether it was needed or whether the totality of its work was carried out in different groups, including the Family Hubs work. As no other groups look at the totality of the work, there was due to be a follow up meeting on 28th September to consider the format of the group but this had been cancelled. Alex will inform all of any updates as they happen.

Family Hub developments in Tower Hamlets 
There is funding from the DfE to focus on 0-2 year olds in four areas (home learning environment and early language acquisition, parent-infant relationships and perinatal mental health, parenting support, and infant feeding). There have been task and finish groups looking at the needs of children and parents in Tower Hamlets and planning for the use of the funding. Funding proposals have been put forward to the Early Help Partnership Board on 27th September to agree them. 
Mayor’s Community Grants Programme

The Mayor’s Community Grants Programme awards had been published the evening before the VSCYF meeting, with a 5-day call in period. Discussions covered what the call in could cover, and the type of activities that have been funded. Alex committed to searching for funding for the gaps from elsewhere.

Play estates

There had been some play streets in Tower Hamlets; the focus is now changing towards play estates so that streets are not closed. This is being covered under the obesity strand of public health work. The Play Charter working group is meeting on Friday 29th September, to join this group for future meetings please contact Alex. 

Youth Services developments

LBTH are investing funding into their newly-formed youth service called Young Tower Hamlets to provide youth services across the borough. They have started operating some youth centres with interim youth workers until the restructure finishes next year. The aim is to have a youth centre, a safe space, in every ward provided by the council. The current VCS organisations commissioned to deliver universal youth activities will continue to do so until the end of their contracts. There has been a survey for young people and another survey is currently available for parents. 
There is a Youth Providers Forum for those organisations commissioned by LBTH to deliver youth services. Alex is planning to hold a meeting for all VCS organisations working with young people soon. Please let her know if there’s anything you would like on an agenda. 
Commissioning

There was a query about how organisations can know about commissioning processes in Tower Hamlets, and how do we ensure organisations have chances to bid for contracts. As part of the Stronger Together work we have suggested it would be beneficial to hold a session for VCS organisations working with children to understand how the processes work. Alex will advertise this once it has been organised. 
LBTH developments

The responsibilities for different directorates have changed. Children’s Services no longer covers Culture, a new Communities Directorate will cover this and an interim director has been appointed.

The council management structure consists of five directorates:

· Communities Directorate

· Housing and Regeneration Directorate

· Children’s Services Directorate 

· Health and Adult Social Care Directorate

· Resources Directorate
Matt Eady has left and there has been a restructure within Children’s Services; Matt’s successor will now be responsible for Youth and Commissioning. Within Children’s Services the Strategy, Policy and Improvement team and the Commissioning team are merging. There is a new Director of Education called Lisa Fraser. James Thomas is leaving on 17th November to go to Birmingham. Alex will request an Organogram for Children’s Services. 
Safe East’s building partnerships and stakeholders event.  

Safe East Is based at Spotlight in Langdon Park. Information on a stakeholder event was sent out to all VSCYF members. The service Safe East provides is being re-commissioned; it will be joined with the school health service, to start in April 2024.

Children and Families Strategy

A new Children and Families Strategy is being developed, linking to the new Tower Hamlets Strategic Plan. There had been a workshop for Every Chance for Every Child Forum members in September to consider the 8 proposed priorities and prioritise actions. 
THSCP priorities

The THSCP priorities for the next 2 years are neglect, peer on peer harm, infant safety, and anti-racism, with online safety to be included across all groups. These were developed as a response to rapid reviews or feedback from children, young people, families or partners.

Disabled education leavers and the workplace  

Jack Gilbert discussed Real DPO’s concern on how much support is available for those with neurodiversity, sensory impairment or mobility impairment searching for jobs. Real DPO hope to be able to develop this support long-term, and are keen to know if anyone else does this. Please contact Jack Gilbert jack.gilbert@real.org.uk 
ICB health inequalities funding

The ICB has allocated health inequalities funding to each borough to be delivered by VCS organisations; some will be allocated to children’s health inequalities. The focus of the funding will be co-produced with THCVS leading on bringing organisations together to decide on priorities. 
Interesting funding opportunity 

· THE HAPPINESS FUND – putting the fun into funding 

Applications closed 6th Oct 2023 https://www.laughology.co.uk/no-category/the-happiness-fund-2 
· Action Learning Grants - Community Lab Fund and Community Hub Fund
The Community Action Grants programme is part of the five-year Just Food and Climate Transition (Just FACT) initiative.

Applications were accepted to 7 November 2023 (12 noon) https://www.justfact.co.uk/community-lab/ 
Next meeting
The next meeting will be in November; we will be inviting Councillor Maium Talukdar.[image: image2.png]
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